


September 20,2012

The Honorable Greg Scharff
Vice Mayor, City ofPalo Alto
250 Hamilton Avenue
Palo Alto, CA 94301

RE: Palo Alto Transit Center and Proposed 27 University Avenue Project

Dear Vice Mayor Scharff:

Earlier this year, the City of Palo Alto (City) staff engaged the Santa Clara Valley Transpoliation
Authority (VTA) on exploring the design ofa new transit center in Palo Alto that would be
funded and constructed as part of a larger development project being proposed by Mr. John
Arrillaga on Stanford University owned property. As we understand it, the project would
construct new office buildings and a performing arts theater on property currently used by VTA,
SamTrans and Stanford buses, including VTA's Palo Alto Transit Center.

Overall, VTA is SUpp0l1ive of the project concept as it provides an opportunity to improve multi~

modal transit connectivity as well as enhance pedestrian and bicycle access to downtown Palo
Alto, Stanford University and the Stanford Medical Center. The proposed development presents
an opp011unity for a high transit usage given the wealth of available bus and rail options. VTA
suggests the City explore the application oftransit impact fees to the development given the
expected significant impact on traffic and transit.

A replacement transit center is vital for VTA and SamTrans bus operations. Palo Alto is the
n01ihern and southern terminus of operations for our agencies, respectively. This hub is also
Stanford's Marguerite Shuttle's busiest location and one of the highest ridership Caltrain
stations. As such, the design needs to accommodate current and future needs for transit access
and capacity. The proposed development, along with other area plans such as the Stanford
Hospital expansion, will increase transit demand. VTA is also planning a Bus Rapid Transit line
that will have its northern terminus at Palo Alto Transit Center.

While we have been encouraged by the planning efforts to date, there are many design and
construction elements that need to be fmiher developed to ensure safe, efficient bus circulation
and operations, plus provide a high level of amenities for transit patrons. We support plan
options that include the use of Urban Lane for bus layover and turnwarounds.

Ofcritical importance to both the City and VTA is resolution ofthe City's master lease with
Stanford and our current sublease with the City of Palo Alto for the current transit center and
depot site. Stanford and the City need to agree to an amendment of lease documents as soon as
possible that recognizes the value of the transit center to Palo Alto and Stanford. Such an
amendment must ensure VTA will have both an interim use ofthe existing transit center as well
as permanent use of the relocated facility on economically viable terms for VTA.
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We look forward to more discussion on this exciting project. We will be scheduling time with
City staff to present this project to the VTA Board of Directors, whose approval will be required
for VTA to move forward with the pat1ies. Thank you for considering our comments as the City
Council proceeds with its review of this unique proposal.

Sincerely,

Michael T. Burns
General Manager

c: VTA Board ofDirectors
Palo Alto City Council
James Keene, City Manager
Jaime Rodriguez, Chief Transportation Official
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